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WEBSITE!!  Our website remains a work in progress as we strive to make it easier to navigate, but you can check it 

out at www.hudsonwy.org   Please email any photos or stories you would like included to kathy@hudsonwy.org 

TUESDAY, MARCH 12 - TOWN COUNCIL MEETING: The next TOWN COUNCIL MEETING will be held March 12, 2024, 

at 5:30 p.m. at TOWN HALL. **Please note: You MUST be on the agenda if you wish to address the Town Council. Please 

make sure to inform the Clerk’s Office one week in advance with a synopsis of what you would like to discuss, to be 

included on the agenda. kathy@hudsonwy.org or 332-3605. We will have a full agenda, please be on time for the 

meeting.   

 

HUDSON HOMEMAKER GROUP: The Hudson Homemaker Group invites you to join them on the first Tuesday of each 

month for a carry -in luncheon at Hudson Town Hall. Join them on March 5th and please bring a dish to share. Enjoy a fun 

lunch, reignite old friendships, meet new people, and make new friends!  

 

WATTS FAMILY BENEFIT DINNER: 5:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 16 at Town Hall. Enjoy a Taco Bar, Silent Auction, 

Bingo plus the chance to win a firearm! 

 

HUDSON DAZE 2024: Save the Dates! June 14th & 15 Hudson Daze GUN SHOW (fundraiser for Wreaths Across America 

at Hudson Cemetery) inside Town Hall. Saturday June 15th will start the day with a Pancake Breakfast at Hudson Baptist 

Church from 6 a.m. to 9 a.m., Gun Show opens at 9 a.m., Entertainment & Vendor Booths in Gold Star Park and Car 

Show all starting at 10 a.m., plus this year there will be Baseball! More details coming soon – watch our Facebook page 

and notices at the Post Office and Town Hall. 

PERMITS:  There are Town Ordinances regarding mobile homes, buildings, fences, etc., so please make sure to read and 

check on building permits, mobile home/trailer permits, or home improvements, etc. You can find the Town 

Ordinances on our website under the government tab.  

NOTICE TO DOG OWNERS: Please be considerate - clean up after your dogs, both in your yard and in public spaces. 

Make sure your dog contained/restrained at all times. Dogs running at large are not allowed and will be reported to 

Town Code Enforcement Officer, Tim Pawol. All dogs require registration/licenses that can be obtained at Town Hall; 

please bring proof of vaccination. For your convenience, a special Saturday registration will be available at Town Hall 

on March 9th from Noon until 2 o’clock.  

WATER METER ACCESS - PLEASE CLEAR A PATH!! Property owners are responsible to make sure their water meter is 

accessible.  Inaccessible meters have been estimated this in the past due to being snow covered or unable to access. Per 

Ordinance, the OWNER of the property is responsible and may be charged an ADDITIONAL $40 FEE if your meter is 

unreadable or inaccessible. Winter is still here, please make sure your meter is clear.  

Auto Pay for your water/sewer bill:  Did you know you can now pay your utility bill  

by text? Auto pay is also available. Your bill will be paid timely, on a specific day of the         

month. No more writing a check or stopping by Town Hall to pay before the 20th. If you  

don’t want to use auto pay, you can still sign up to use xpressbillpay and pay online at your 

convenience. It’s free to sign up and free to use!   

 

DROP BOX: Conveniently located on the right side of the Town Hall front door for payments and checked daily. 

  

 

GOD’S PANTRY: Located at 101 Est 3rd Street, OPEN MONDAY & THURSDAY from 9 

a.m. to Noon and 3 p.m. to 6 p.m.  Behind Town Hall in Original Town Jail. Due to 

limited space, one person is allowed inside at a time, please be courteous, remain 

in your vehicle and take turns. In case of Emergency, call 840-4205. 

 

Hudson Closet: OPEN During Regular Town Hall Business Hours 
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ELECTRONIC SIGN AT TOWN HALL: THE NEW SIGN IS INSTALLED AND WORKING! Special thanks 
to Helen Wilson and Wind River Visitors Council for making this project a success.  Watch the sign 
for community events, reminders and announcements.  

 

Garbage Services:  Call Wyoming Waste Systems 856-5354 or Call Hopper Disposal 840-

2850 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH: Follow on Facebook! Neighborhood Watch is not affiliated with Town Hall.  
Contact Dave Houle at 307-709-1155 for more information. 

 
SUICIDE PREVENTION: The following information is brought to you by the Fremont County Suicide 
Prevention Task Force. For Emergency Assistance: Call the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline at 1-800-273-
TALK (8255) *press 1 for Veterans. Visit suicidepreventionlifeline.org TEXT “START” TO 741-741 

Hudson’s WWDC Level 1 Master Plan is waiting for State Legislative approval. Flood Mitigation: the Popo Agie 

Conservation District agreed to assist us with our project. Hudson applied for two FEMA grants for an engineer report on 

this project. The sewer lift station parts are delayed but should be installed mid-March unless delayed. Hudson’s Digital 

sign (donated by the WRVC) is installed and working! Hudson’s ballpark and cemetery committees were formed and our 

fundraising comedy night, despite the ugly weather, was a success! Hudson’s Water Meter Project is ready to start the 

bidding process. I continue working with the Wyoming Business Council for assistance on improvements to Hudson’s 

Main Street. The FCAG letter of interest will be submitted to the Governor’s State Shooting Complex Task Force by the 

end of the month. God’s Pantry is open and providing food and assistance for the needy! Hudson code enforcement has 

begun with pet licensing, other code enforcement is coming next. Frank’s Meats waterline project bid opening is 

February 29.   – Sherry Oler 

Hi my brothers and sisters, my name is Tim and I am your new Code Enforcement Officer. My goal is to help our town 

and the wonderful residents who call Hudson home. We’ve received many calls of concern regarding dogs at large. As a 

reminder, all dogs must be registered. For convenience, I will be hosting a Dog Registration Day, Saturday, March 9th 

from Noon until 2:00 p.m. at Town Hall. Please bring proof of vaccination for each dog. Thank you!   -Tim Pawol 

 

☺Union Whiskey Bar *Coming Soon*  ☺Svilar’s 332-4516  ☺Frank’s Butcher Shop 332-3655  

☺Frank’s Retail Convenience Store 332-2975 ☺Kai’s 332-2211  ☺B&F Enterprises 349-3748 

☺Homespun Electrical 851-2079     ☺CLN Wood & Metal Works 307-714-0893  

☺Amber Nation Fine Artist and Graphic Designer ambernationart@gmail.com or call 714-5070  

☺J&J Contracting ‘The handyman contractor for all your remodel, repair, and maintenance needs’ 349-5819  

☺Lone Pine Fence & Excavation lonepinefence.com (307)330-3372  

☺Soaring Eagle Enterprises Lawn Care & Light Moving and Hauling 332-0442  

☺Sew You!  Sewing & alterations by Helen Gordon heleng219@gmail.com  or call 330-3233  

☺Amanda Baker Hair Design –local hair stylist will come to you! 855-5769  

☺Art by Kimberly – 307-709-0241 Kimberly Houle 

☺Wind River Stone 450-8780 www.bestprosintown.com/wy/hudson/wind-river-stone-and-excavation-/ 

 

Hudson Houses of Worship and Comfort 

Hudson Baptist Church, 23 Country Garden Lane. Please join us for worship at 11:15 a.m. 

each Sunday. 307-223-9700 Bob Darr 

Church of the Ascension - Hudson Catholic Church, 208 Ohio Street. Mass is at 8:00 a.m. 

each Sunday. We invite all to join us after Mass for coffee, cookies, and visiting. 

Hudson Community Church, 319 South New York.  Sunday School at 9:45; Worship at 

10:45. Pastor Paul and Margaret Morrison welcome you to join us. 332-2609 or 349-2914 

 

Is your business missing? Let us know! Email: maralyne@hudsonwy.org 

Due to abuse of the rules, the brush pile is locked and a key must be checked out 
from Town Hall.  

THE BRUSH PILE IS NOT A LANDFILL - FOR BRUSH & YARD WASTE ONLY!  

Do NOT dump brush in the road! 
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